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EX.030/05
IMPROVEMENTS TO ADOPTED BACK LANES



(Key Decision)

Portfolio
Infrastructure Environment and Transport

Subject Matter

To consider a report from the Head of Commercial and Technical Services (CTS.03/05) advising that the County Local Committee had agreed to allocate £10,000 in 2004/05 for improvements to adopted back lanes.

Councillor Bloxham, Environment, Infrastructure and Transport Portfolio Holder, had indicated that, in principle, the City Council would match any County funding.

The Head of Commercial and Technical Services reported that, following consultation with the Head of Finance, it would be possible to allocate £10,000 in 2004/05 from within the existing 2004/05 base budget for Commercial and Technical Services as follows:-

- Miscellaneous Environmental Expenses - £3,000

- Salary Savings - £7,000

Subject to approval of the City Council contribution, a total of £20,000 could, therefore, be made available for repairs to back lanes.

Following site inspections in conjunction with colleagues from the County Council, the following back lanes had been identified from the Priority 1 category for works to be commenced in the current financial year:-

- Granville Road (side of Infirmary Annex Rear 33 Newton Road) (Castle Ward) - £2,000;

- Melrose Terrace (rear of 2 to 18) (St Aidans Ward) - £8,150;

- Spencer Street (rear of 2 to 22) (Castle Ward) - £11,400.

The matter had been considered by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 9 February 2005 and a Minute Excerpt was submitted.

At that Committee, it was reported that the Wetheral road had suffered a significant land slip and was closed due to safety issues.  The Committee considered that this highlighted the problems faced in the aftermath of the floods which could only be addressed via a multi-agency approach.  Issues such as housing, back lanes, etc would cover other Overview and Scrutiny areas and this was to be drawn to the attention of the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee.

Councillor Bloxham, Environment, Infrastructure and Transport Portfolio Holder, reported that he had written to the County Portfolio Holder and the Carlisle Local Committee seeking further financial input from the County Council to improve additional back lanes.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.  That the Executive approves the virement of £10,000 from within existing 2004/05 base budget for Commercial and Technical Services in the following areas:-

- Miscellaneous Environmental Expenses - £3,000

- Salary Savings - £7,000

2.  That the total funding of £20,000 be used to repairs back lanes at Granville Street, Melrose Terrace and Spencer Street as detailed above.

3. That the observations of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee be received.

Reasons for Decision

The City Council has recognised the need to improve back lanes which contributes to a number of corporate priorities.  The City Council funding allocation matches that provided by the County Council.  The schemes chosen for works to be undertaken reflect the priority criteria.







